International Climbing and Mountaineering Federation





 $\label{eq:monopole} \begin{aligned} &\text{Monbijoustrasse 61} \cdot \text{Postfach} \cdot \text{CH-3000 Bern 14} \cdot \text{Switzerland} \\ &+ 41\ 31\ 370\ 18\ 28 \cdot \text{www.theuiaa.org} \cdot \text{office@theuiaa.org} \end{aligned}$

ICAR International Commission for Alpine Rescue ICAR Office, c/o ARS Rega-Center, Postfach 1414 8058 Zürich-Flughafen Switzerland

Bern, 11 November 2020

Re: MEMBERSHIP UIAA

Dear Mr Franz Stämpfli,

We are pleased to officially confirm that, upon recommendation by the Executive Board and the Management Committee, the UIAA General Assembly held on 24th October 2020, has approved the admission of the ICAR International Commission for Alpine Rescue, as an observer member of the UIAA, as of 1st January 2021.

In order to ensure that the information about UIAA member federations is up to date, we kindly ask you to inform us about any change of address or contact data of your personnel.

Your federation's contact details will be added to the <u>UIAA website</u> shortly. We also welcome any news or updates from your federation which we may share through the UIAA's communication channels. Information about your federation's activities will be of interest to other UIAA members and to the wider climbing and mountaineering community.

As the UIAA commences a new era under the Presidency of Peter Muir, and with new members joining the Executive Board and the Management Committee, we are welcoming the ICAR International Commission for Alpine Rescue to the UIAA family and are looking forward to supporting you and your membership throughout the years to come.

With our congratulations on your UIAA membership and with our kind and respectful regards,

Lode Beckers

UIAA General Secretary